## Lillian Klaamas

From:

TERRY WILES < btwiles@telus.net>

Sent:

Monday, July 12, 2021 9:50 AM

To:

City Clerk

Subject:

3130 Sexsmith Road (Bylaw #12238 (Z21-OO58)

## CAUTION: External email - Check before you click!

To the Council members of City of kelowna.

It appears that the general public voice is not being heard, particularly in the Sexmith /Arab Road/ Appaloosa Road area. Two years ago the bylaw was changed on Appaloosa Road/ Arab Ct; to accommodate agricultural to Light industrial. Since then the Appoloosa Road which was constructed for light Ag traffic, is now being bombarded with heavy duty tractor trailers, and the noise has become unbearable for the inhabitants that have homes on Appaloosa and Arab road. I see a request for a Bylaw change has once again been brought up, to change from Agriculture to Low impact industrial transitional zone in my area (Arab Rd /Sexsmith /Apaloosa.

I am fully aware that light industrial is a money grab for the city but has any thought been given to the local resident's way of life? The last thing that is needed in our area is more Heavy equipment - disruption of traffic flow and the dangers that are apparent when this scenario happens!

This is also a **Residential** area where children are, and play in this vicinity, school buses pick up children and bring them back.

Why is the City of Kelowna even endorsing this request!

Does anyone on Council have the backbone to say enough is enough?

To finalize this contentious issue, the City council needs to rethink about the rubber stamping that goes on, and perhaps think of the general public!

Let's remember why people came to Kelowna and perhaps give some thought to the downside and less of the financial gains when approving the bylaw changes.

Respectfully yours Terry / Barbara Wiles 225 Arab Road Kelowna-V1V 2G8

